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WELL …. SO FAR …. I’M STILL HERE !!!!    It has already been a busy beginning 

of 2020.  We are making plans for the year, looking at our budget, events, trips, 

recruitment of new members, updating our processes, etc.  

We are looking at a “Log Cabin” workshop this month, which the ladies have shown 

an interest in; along with setting up some presenters that members will have an 

interest in.  If you know of someone/something you feel would be good for us in our 

endeavors, please contact one of the Board members and we’ll see what we can do.   

Remember, if you have any quilting or sewing items you feel you no longer need, 

our “Donations Table” is dwindling down and could do with some replenishing.   

I feel that this year, the new Board will continue to strive in making our Guild a 

viable asset to the community.   

Hope I didn’t scare you at our first business meeting, as I tend to get a little too 

enthusiastic, sometimes.   HA!  HA!! HA!!! 

         Janice (Jan) K. Brock – President  

Space Coast Quilters Newsletter 2019 
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Symbols  

(B) First Baptist Church (G) St. Gabriel’s Church  

First Baptist Church 303 Main St, Titusville, FL 32796   

St. Gabriel’s Church 414 Pine St, Titusville, FL 32796 

*Annual Dues are Due please bring to 
the General Meeting 

Samurai Sharp 

Scissor sharpening at out Guild Meeting February 19th 9:00 am until 11:30 am. $10.00 for fabric shears $5.00 for thread 

shears and 20% off for Veterans and First Responders 



January 2020 Space Coast Quilt Guild General Meeting Minutes 

9:30am meeting called to order and pledge of allegiance recited 

Correspondence: thank you card received from Shirley and the Critters, Certificate of Appreciation received from Aging 

Matters, thank you card received from the Women’s Center and the work that Sherrianne Larson does for them, thank you card 

received from Hospice of St Francis.  

2019 First Baptist Church received $600 in offerings and $1127.29 in Food Pantry donations from the Guild. 

Storage fees have gone up $9.00 but we are grandfathered in and do not have to pay the additional fee.  

Bylaw updates motion to approve from Cora Postlethwait seconded by Jan Seger approved by Guild. 

Birthdays: Ellen Herring, Jo Charvet, Rosemary Earley, Eileen Guntner 

Membership: Nita Eggers reported that we have 35 members present and 2 guests. Guests are Debbie Smith with Friends of 

Children and Patsy Thompson brought by Nita Eggers. 50 people have paid dues for 2020 and there are still several to pay.  

Treasurer Report: Janet Romer reported that the Guild is in good standing. Motion to approve from Sherrianne Larson, 

seconded by Karen Martin and approved by the Guild. 

Doris Andera introduced Debbie Smith with Friends of Children Brevard.  Debbie thanked the Guild for having her. Friends of 

Children is a support agency for Guardian ad litem. She described the situation that the children go thru. Children from 

Sebastian to Mims over 1,000 children. They help to cover the gap between what the state provides and when financial aid 

comes in which sometimes can take 3-4 months. They strive for normalcy for the children. In 2019 they gave $25,000 away to 

220 kids. To donate there is information on flyers as well as information for the Superhero Run. The run is a fundraiser for 

programs for the children. Doris presented Debbie with a bright and cheerful quilt made and donated by Karen Martin as well 

as an embroidered doll that Karen made. Debbie thanked us for the quilt.  

Doris Andera discussed donation items as follows:  

Joyce Tesdall took 35 walker bags for donation to Stand Up for Elders for Christmas Gifts after Cracker Christmas. Cora 

Postlethwait with Highway Patrol has 30 out of 50 quilts needed for 2020. Quilt size needed is smaller than a twin and larger 

than a crib quilt. Sherrianne Larson with Hospice of St Francis needs 40”x40” size quilts. Sherrianne Larson also handles the 

Women’s Center and they have 7 of 25 quilts so far for the year. Cindy Goodens spoke with Kimberly from BETA they are very 

appreciative of our donations. They have been promised 25 24”x24” quilts for 2020. Cindy also donated a dressing table to 

BETA and is making booties for the new Mothers to be. Doris has the bed size quilt for Aging Matters 2021 donation to raffle, it 

will be given in October 2020. Aging Matters also receives 100 stockings and 100 pillowcases from the guild. Cecelia Reid 

collects travel shampoos to add to the stockings. Karen Martin is working with the go cutter to complete the stockings which 

will be worked on during sit and sews, we will also work on having the items finished for BETA. We donated a quilt to the ROTC 

to raffle off as a fundraiser. A quilt was donated to Father Rob of St Gabriel’s Church and the Pastor of First Baptist Church at 

the Blessing of the Quilts.  

Doris has purchased batting on sale for our donation projects.  

Doris discussed day trip to Maitland with The Great Outdoors and Judi Sierer. $34.00 for trip Thursday January 30th. Doris will 

be working closely with Judi to schedule our bus trips as well because she does have a connection that will save us over $500.00 

on the costs of the bus. Doris is also planning a trip to the Quilt Expo in Lakeland and will follow up with more details.  

Doris passed out a pile of quilts that need to be quilted and bound for members to work on.  

Jan Brock discussed Fort Christmas Blue Grass Festival. One day event Saturday March 28th from 10-4. To participate the booth 

would cost $25.00 and insurance would cost $39.00. Jessica Gaudi motioned to approved, was seconded by and approved by 

the Guild 

Sunshine Girl, Cindy Gooden reported that this month we have sent out 4 Birthday cards, 2 Sympathy cards and 1 Get Well 

card. 

Sherrianne Larson drew names for the basket door prizes, winners were Katie Martin and Connie Duff 



Karen Martin and Katie Martin are helping Jeanette Kidd with activities while she is out for medical needs. They are working on 

scheduling presenters and classes. So far class suggestions have been for One Block Wonder part II and a log cabin block.  

Katie Martin passed out Block of the Month due at the February general meeting. Block is called BQ5 

Refreshments- Rita Lundy passed out sign up sheet for volunteers, there are still several spots available that need filled in.  

Katie Martin presented Fat Quarter Winners – Jan Brock, Gaye Van Vorst, Joyce Tesdall and Janet Romer 

Jan Brock thanked past officers for their work.  

Cecelia Reid – Asked membership if there was interest in making a new Guild Cookbook, re-printing the past Cookbook etc.  

Guild agreed that it would be a good idea to gather information on the subject.  

Laura Grimsley – Asked membership if they would be interested in a one-day trip to Sanford for a craft show in May. Laura will 

get more information.  

Doris Andera discussed the opportunity quilts. The Star quilt is all in $1 for 1 ticket or $5 for 6 tickets. The patriotic quilt is our 

military giveaway. Anyone is allowed 2 tickets and they will write the initials of a service member that is living to receive the 

quilt.  

Donation requests need to go to board then the board brings them to membership for approval.  Janet Romer donated 

embroidered quilt for future raffle donation.  

Laura Grimsley stated that there is a request in writing for a quilt donation to Project Graduation. 

Dori Grimshaw suggested we make items with musical instruments for Blue Grass Festival. 

Helping Hands: Karen Lee charges .02 per square inch edge to edge long arm sewing. Karen also does custom quilting, binding 

and can provide batting as well. Linda Smith does edge to edge long arm sewing for .013 per square inch. Linda also quilts 

donation quilts for the guild for $15.00. Janet Romer can create embroidered personal labels for your quilts, prices will vary. 

Laure Grimsley charges .011 per square inch for edge to edge quilting for guild members only. June Barker can help with hand 

binding and sews labels on our donation items.  

Jo Charvet hosting Show and Tell – Jo is setting new rule for show and tell, every item presented must be finished quilted and 

bound to participate. Jo will also be re-organizing the set up so that presenters can use the microphone and members do not 

have to turn around or strain their necks. Presenters: Janet Romer completed 3 quilts from heart block of the month for 

donation. Nancy Rader showed 2 quilts and pillows. Karen Martin showed baby doll which was swiftly grabbed/donated to 

Debbie Smith with Friends of Children. Janet Harrison shared 2 quilts with matching stuffed animal pillows. Dori Grimshaw – 

displayed hand quilted lap quilt that she has gifted to her mother. Joyce Tesdall brought in finished quilt from the Designer 

Challenge block, quilted by Linda Smith. Ellen Herring shared completed quilt, placemats, bag and 2 table runners. Sherrianne 

Larson shared finished table topper that she received from the Christmas Luncheon gift exchange. Doris Andera shared an 

embroidered Sunbonnet Sue quilt that she is donating to the guild, a wall hanging that will have lights added and will be 

donated to sell at Cracker Christmas as well as another quilt. Nancy Evans shared 5 quilts. Janet Romer donated 5 quilts one of 

which was a forgotten treasure from the Christmas Luncheon gift exchange, she also shared a large quilt that the kit was gifted 

to her by Nancy Smith when she was still with us. Janet will be keeping that quilt. One Block Wonder class presenters 

Sherrianne Larson, Karen Martin, Janet Romer, Gaye Van Vorst, Nita Eggers, Jo Charvet, Joyce Tesdall and Judith Riddle 

 

Meeting adjourned 11:00     Minutes reported by Katie Martin Secretary 

Samurai Sharp 

Scissor sharpening at out Guild Meeting February 19th 9:00 am until 11:30 am. $10.00 for fabric shears $5.00 for thread 

shears and 20% off for Veterans and First Responders. Bring your scissors for sharpening!!! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here is a quilt care label that you can print out to give with your quilts. Shared by Dori Grimshaw from Amy Smart.  

Here is the link to the card 

https://www.diaryofaquilter.com/2019/11/free-printable-quilt-care-instructions.html 

here is the PDF 

https://quilterscandy.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/QuiltCare-for-Amy-Smart-copy.pdf 

 



Florida Quilt Shows 

January 24th & 25th 

 Lakeland First Presbyterian Church 

February 6-8 

 Port St Lucie Civic Center 

February 7th & 8th 

 Seaside Quilt 

February 14th & 15th 

 Defuniak Springs Community Center 

April 17th & 18th 

 Palatka Miss D’s Quilt Shop 

Nov 6-7, 2020  

Country Roads Quilters at Top of the World Center, Ocala Fl 

Fat Quarter of the Month 
January – any solid color July – No Meeting 

February – any print  August - neutral 

March – stripes    September - brights 

April – polka dots  October – floral 

May – animal or animal print November - patriotic 

June – Batik   December – No Meeting 

 

 

FEBRUARY CLASS 
LOG CABINS 

February 5th, 2020 9:00am at St Gabriel Church 

Please bring your sewing machine, basic sewing supplies and your iron. We will be 
teaching/ working on log cabin squares for a Guild project and in preparation for 
February Block of the Month. Block kits will be provided in various themes. Join us for some log cabin 
fun!  

 

 
 

Helping Hands 

Laura Grimsley Long Arm Quilting 321-501-0679 

Candi Madison Long Arm Quilting 321-265-1999 

Karen Lee Long Arm Quilting 321-720-1584 

Janet Romer Labeling 321-269-4009 

Linda Smith Long Arm Quilting 321-267-4785 
 



Food Helpers 
Meal Helpers Committee is headed by Mona 509-781-2007 and Rita 321-383-1442 for questions or 

conflicts please contact one of these ladies. 

 February    March 

Cora P       Judy Wetherbee 

Rosemary E       Connie Duff 

Jo Charvet       Gay Van Vorst 

** We need 1 to 2 more volunteers each for April, May, June and October. Please let us know if 
you are interested in one of these dates.  
 

Reminders 
 

• Block of the months are due, please bring the BQ5 block as well as any past blocks or 
block kits you have. 

• Annual Membership Dues of $15.00 are Due. Please give to Nita at check in at the 
February 19th General Meeting 

• Please bring back any project you have finished that were passed out at the January 
Guild meeting 

 

 

Daytona Bus Trip with The Great Outdoors 

DAYTONA Quilt Show includes admission 
$ 38 

Reservations please call or email: 

Judi Sierer 260-665-2566 

jsierer@yahoo.com 

253 Harmony Lane 

 
 

 

 

 

 

February Birthday’s 
 

Donna Baldwin 19th Sylvia Cote 15th Juanita Couch 15th 

Connie Duff 24th Joan Fachetti 19th Karen Lee 14th  

Shirley Moore 19th  

 

 



CRAFT IN AMERICA 

Check out this PBS Series either on your local PBS station, their website 
https://www.craftinamerica.org/episode/quilts or Youtube 
https://www.youtube.com/user/craftinamerica   

Here you can find different techniques and presenters from across America to keep your own 
artistic brilliance flowing. 

Thank you Karen Sue for sharing with the group.  

 

 

 

A note from Judy W 

 

To all the beautiful women I know…hope this makes you smile. The following was written by 
Audrey Hepburn who was asked to share beauty tips. 

 

For attractive lips, speak words of kindness.  

For lovely eyes, seek out the good in people. 

For a slim figure, share your food with the hungry. 

For beautiful hair, let a child run his or her fingers through it once a day. 

For poise, walk with the knowledge that you never walk alone. 

People, even more than things, have to be restored, renewed, revived, reclaimed and 
redeemed; never throw out anyone. 

Remember, if you ever need a helping hand, you’ll find one at the of each of your arms. 

As you grow older, you will discover that you have two hands, one for helping yourself, the 
other for helping others. 

The beauty of a woman is not in the clothes she wars, the figure that she carries, or the way she 
combs her hair. The beauty of a woman must be seen from in her eyes, because that is the 
doorway to her heart, the place where love resides.  

The beauty of a woman is not in a facial mole, but the true beauty in a woman is reflected in 
her soul. It is the caring that she lovingly gives the passion that she shows.  

The beauty of a woman grows with the passing years. 

If you share this with another woman, something good will happen - - you will boost another 
woman’s self-esteem, and she will know that you care about her.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor Katie Martin 513-293-1639 kiki989515@aol.com 

Space Coast Quilt Guild Address P.O. Box 2996 Titusville, FL 32781-2996 


